DIOCESE OF KNOXVILLE CURSILLO - SECRETARIAT MEETING

AUGUST 7, 2004

OUR LADY OF FATIMA, ALCOA
The meeting opened with a prayer at 10:00 am.
Those present were: Father Alex Waraksa,  Butch Feldhaus, Lois Schering, Steve Pacitti, Velma Burke and Debbie Ferreri.  Marianne Hartman, Chris Lucheon and Maria Martinez were absent.  Visitor: Lorrie Weeden

Lorrie was recognized for providing a synopsis in English on the book “The Ten Conversations.”    Lois was recognized for 33 years of marriage.

Minutes were accepted as amended. The only amendment to minutes was to add Maria Martinez as being absent at the April 17 Secretariat meeting.

Treasurer’s report:   Balance as of August 7, 2004--$5,357.49
· Need basket for donations for upcoming Weekends

· Regional will increase dues later this year; there was a discussion on expenses of regional team (reason for increase).  
Lay Director – Butch Feldhaus
· At the recent regional Lay and Spiritual Directors meeting at Camp Hillmont, Waverly, TN, a mission statement for region was developed.
· Noreen Ford is the regional representative for the Knoxville diocese.

· Fall Encounter will be held on Oct 29-31 at Owensboro, Ky.  It is hoped that members of the Secretariat can attend.
· Our diocese will host the October 2005 regional meeting in Dubois, TN.   We will handle registration and mail/email out directions.    Speakers, etc. will be handled by the regional service team.

PreCursillo – Velma Burke
· Men – one for sure and 6 maybes
· Women – 7 for sure and 14 maybes
· Fish for men – reel them in
· Velma handed out parish listings and asked for known reps; Velma and Steve will work on updating the listing.
· Go into an environment, make a friend and bring them to Cursillo
· A suggested topic for a future SOL “How to fish for men” -- what approach do you take that is different than asking a woman.    A comment was made by Steve that Cursillo is becoming a women’s movement.  A subcommittee was setup.  Members: Fr. Alex, Lois, Steve and Velma are to develop a topic.
· At the first of the year, the Secretariat should choose Coordinators for men’s and women’s weekends in 2005
Database 
· Is incomplete and inconsistent
· What is the vision – need written steps to come up with that vision
· Database needs to be formatted; if formatted, information would be more easily available for Cursillo directors to access. 
Cursillo 
· Chris did an excellent job as coordinator of the women’s weekend – the weekend was very spiritual
· It was suggested that the four coordinators for 2005 meet with previous coordinators; they could be mentors for them
· It was suggested that experienced team members give their talks first (out of order) at the team meetings so that new team members better understand what is needed in a talk.
Post Cursillo - Steve Pacitti
· Carol Rummel is the coordinator of the Women’s Weekend and Ginger Hutton will give the 4th Day talk
· At the Ultreyas, Cursillo needs should be emphasized.
· We want to get away from blanket palanca terms and be specific as to what palanca is being offered
· Printing remarks from comments at Clausura was positive; it was suggested that qualifying remarks be made that not all changes are made on the weekend but are onward
· Add leaders group reunion to format of the Secretariat meetings
· The fall Grand Ultreya will be held on a Friday night  – Steve is to handle
School of Leaders – Lois Schering
· OLOF Tuesday morning group reunion is doing palanca weekly for upcoming Cursillo events.  A palanca letter was read to the Secretariat on the prayers and sacrifices offered by them for the Secretariat meeting.  
· Because of logistical problems at St. John Neumann, the SOL will be moved from September 25 to November 20 and will be held at St. John Neumann.  

· Lois was asked to provide calendar dates and locations of SOLs for 2005 at the October meeting.

· Butch suggested that Lois read the book “Cursillo, The How and the Why” and decide whether to use its contents for the next SOL.

Bulk Mailing 

· It costs $200-$300 for a bulk mailing permit
· Fr. Alex agreed that Knoxville Cursillo could use the bulk mailing permit at OLOF.
Newsletter

· Get articles to Carol Rummel for a December publishing date

· Other articles will be database questionnaire, financial appeal and introduce new Secretariat members

· Mary Hayden is willing to be Editor of the Rooster Crows.  She has experience at doing newsletters.

Miscellaneous

· Diocesan Ministry Day on August 28, 2004 – Steve, Debbie and Lois will man the Cursillo booth.  Items to take: laptop (need outlet), Cursillo banner (Carol Bolton has it), copies of the Rooster Crows, pens/pencils, paper, trifold, etc.
· Provide a laptop at check-in desk on Weekends so we can have correct information on candidates  (wish list)
· Butch said that palanca the Secretariat does as a group is discernment.

· The Secretariat members are to discern and pray for whom they will choose as Lay Director, other Directors and ministry coordinators at the October meeting
Spiritual Director – Fr. Alex  
· If more than one person is vying for a position on the Secretariat and they are not chosen, then they should work on a committee. 
Next Secretariat meeting will be held on October 23, 2004 from 10 am to 2 pm.  Location to be announced.    

Meeting adjourned at 2:15 pm.







Respectfully submitted,







      Lois Schering







Acting Secretary
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